
ANNUAL MEETING 

LEXINGTON TOWN MEETING MEMBERS ASSOCIATION

MARCH 10, 2010

The Lexington, Massachusetts Town Meeting Members Association (“TMMA”) Annual Meeting was called to order in Cary Hall at 8:00 p.m. on March 10, 2010.  Marsha Baker, TMMA President, presided over the meeting.

Marsha briefly discussed TMMA’s mission and thanked everyone whose name appeared on the Warrant Information Book.  She gave special thanks to Andy Friedlich and Joe Pato for their efforts on behalf of TMMA.  

Treasurer’s Annual Report:

Marsha asked Colin Hamilton, TMMA Treasurer, to present the Treasurer’s Annual Report.  Colin said assets as of December 31, 2009 were $2,024.53 and that there were no major changes in income or expenditures expected in 2010.  In addition, he said the current balance of $785.15 is before all of the dues for the current year are paid.
Upon Motion made and seconded, the Treasurer’s Annual Report was unanimously accepted.

Marsha also thanked Brianna Olson for her computer assistance with the Treasurer’s images and other images being presented during the evening’s meeting.

Bylaw Amendment – Article II.  Section 4 – TMMA Officers - A.  Officers:

Marsha presented the TMMA Bylaw Amendment change with respect to Article II, Section 4. A. She explained that because of the changes made to the website and the division of duties involving some Officer positions, the TMMA Executive Committee voted unanimously to present the proposed ByLaw Amendment change to TM Members.  Marsha also said that the proposed Amendment would remove the words “a Communications Officer” from Section A and add the words “a Webmaster” in their place.  

Marsha asked if anyone wished to speak to the Amendment change.  No one came forward.  Before a Motion was moved, Marsha said that the Bylaw change requires a 2/3 vote.

Upon Motion made and seconded, the Motion passed with more than the 2/3 vote required for passage.  The vote was unanimous. 
TMMA Nominating Committee:

Marsha called upon Andy Friedlich, Chair, TMMA Nominating Committee (“Committee”), to present the Candidate Slate of TMMA Executive Officers.  Before presenting the 2010/2011 Candidate Slate, Andy gave the names of the Committee’s original members.  He said the original members were himself, Edie Sandy and Vicki Blier. Andy also said when David Kaufman justifiably pointed out a conflict since one of the members of the Committee was nominating herself, Vicki was replaced by Alan Lazarus.    

Andy added that most Executive Officer positions have a two (2) year term rule and that most of the nominated candidates are in their first year.  Andy then presented, in order, the recommended slate of TMMA Executive Officers for 2010/2011:

	Chair
	Marsha Baker

	Vice Chair
	Barry Orenstein

	Clerk
	Nancy Corcoran-Ronchetti

	Treasurer
	Michelle Goddard

	Webmaster
	Alan Sefarian

	Email List Moderator
	Vicki Blier


After Andy presented the above TMMA Candidate slate, Marsha asked if there were any nominations from the floor.  No nominations were made from the floor.

Upon Motion made and seconded, the above slate of Officers was unanimously approved.  After the vote, Marsha thanked both Colin Hamilton and David Kaufman for a job well done.

Election of TMMA Precinct Officers – 2010/2011:

Marsha announced the newly elected 2010/2011 TMMA Precinct Officers, by Precinct.
	Precinct
	Precinct Chair
	Precinct Vice Chair
	Precinct Clerk

	1
	Colin Hamilton
	Joel Adler
	Barry Sampson

	2
	Joe Pato
	Rita Goldberg
	Karen Longeteig

	3
	Michelle Goddard
	Bonnie Brodner
	Arthur Katz

	4
	Vincent Pisegna
	Paul Miniutti
	Margaret Heitz

	5
	Andy Friedlich
	Jeff Crampton
	Lisa Smith

	6
	Edith Sandy
	Alan Lazarus
	Ann Kelly

	7
	Pat Costello
	Alan Wrigley
	Mary Burnell

	8
	Diane Biglow
	Robert Avallone
	Peggy Enders

	9
	Lisah Rhodes
	Justine Wirtanen
	Thomas O. Fenn


After reading the names, Marsha thanked everyone for their willingness to serve.  

New Business:

Marsha asked if there was any new business to come before the Meeting.  No new business was presented. 
Marsha then said that David Kaufman was going to present a proposed Bylaw Amendment.
Bylaw Amendment to Article II.  Section 5 – TMMA Meetings - C. 1. -  Election of Officers:

David began his presentation by saying that he had obtained the signatures of more than 25 Members to present the following Amendment to the TMMA Bylaws.  He said the proposed change to Article II, Section 5-C.1 – Election of Officers would add the following sentence “The Nominating Committee shall announce their proposed slate of officers to the TMMA, using the TMMA Email list and Web site, no less than 15 days before the date of the Annual Meeting.” after the sentence “The Nominating Committee shall prepare a slate of proposed candidates for TMMA Officers for the coming year.”  
David said the purpose of this proposed Amendment would change how TMMA Executive Officers are selected and would allow any other potential candidates for office to organize their campaigns and gather their supporters before the date of the actual election.  He also said that the current procedure makes the entire Officer process invisible until the very moment the membership is asked to vote their approval even though last minute nominations from the floor are theoretically permitted.  In closing, David said he would leave it up to the floor to support and that it requires a 2/3 vote.
Marsha then asked for comments or suggestions.  Several Members made comments regarding their concerns and/or suggestions about this proposed Bylaw Amendment before the following Motion was moved:


 “That we table this Amendment so that the Executive Committee of the TMMA will have 


a chance to talk amongst themselves and perhaps come up with something that meets 


everyone’s concerns.”

Before voting, a general discussion ensued regarding whether TMMA is governed by Roberts Rules or by applicable TMMA Bylaw language.  It was agreed that the TMMA Bylaws govern the foregoing matter and that a vote to table the proposed Amendment requires a simple majority to pass.  Marsha called for a vote on tabling the proposed amendment.  It passed with more than the simple majority required for passage.
Acknowledging New and Long Term Town Meeting Members:
Marsha asked the newest Members of Town Meeting who were in the Hall to come forward so she could introduce them individually by Precinct.  She also acknowledged several long-term serving Town Meeting Members including Dick Michelson, Bob Whitman, Barry Sampson and Michael O’Sullivan and then she recognized Frank Sandy (41 years), Eph Weiss, (45 years) and “the grand daddy of us all” Dan Fenn (48 years) who were present at the Meeting.
Upon Motion made and seconded, the TMMA Annual Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
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